
 
 

Public Works Agenda Item 

Meeting Date: June 10, 2025 

Agenda Item: Walworth-Prince Intersection 

Staff Contact (name, email, phone): Brad Marquardt, bmarquardt@whitewater-wi.gov, 262-473-0139 
 

BACKGROUND 
(Enter the who, what when, where, why) 

At the May 20, 2025 Council meeting, the placement of stop signs on Walworth Avenue at Prince Street was denied.  
Council asked for this item to be brought to the Public Works Committee for discussion on other possible alternatives.  
According to the Police accident report, 10 of the 15 accidents were due to vehicles pulling out from Prince Street 
from the stop sign.  Attached are views from the southbound and northbound approaches.  Alternatives could range 
from additional signage to a round-a-bout.   
 

PREVIOUS ACTIONS – COMMITTEE RECOMMENDATIONS 
(Dates, committees, action taken) 

At the May 20, 2025 Council meeting the ordinance to place stop signs on Walworth Avenue at Prince Street died 
for a lack of a second. 

FINANCIAL IMPACT  
(If none, state N/A) 

The financial impact is unknown at this time. 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION 
There are “Cross Traffic Does Not Stop” signs located on the stop signs on each approach.  However, once stopped, 
motorists do not see these signs.  Staff would recommend to add additional “Cross Traffic Does Not Stop” signs 
across the street. 

ATTACHMENT(S) INCLUDED  
(If none, state N/A) 

1. Walworth-Prince Police Report 
2. Northbound Views 
3. Southbound Views 
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